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SUMMER SAFETY REMINDERS  
FOR RESIDENTS & VISITORS 

 
Fire inspectors do not typically  
inspect residential dwellings. Instead, 
they focus on commercial structures 
and public areas. However, Gibraltar 
residents—both seasonal and year-
round—as well as visitors who are 
renting a property for vacation or  
employment, are encouraged to take 
a few key safety precautions. 

First, make sure the property is 
equipped with enough working smoke 
detectors. The National Fire Protec-
tion Association recommends having 
smoke alarms installed on every level 
of the home (including the basement), 
inside every bedroom, outside each 
sleeping area and on every level of 
the home.  

For example, a 2-story, 3-bedroom 
house requires a minimum of five 
smoke alarms. Also, if there are fuel 

burning appliances, make sure there 
is a carbon monoxide (CO) detector 
in the home.   

Also consider the following: 
 
- Do you have an escape plan?  
- Does your bedroom have a window 
to escape from? If not, how are you 
going to get out in the event of a fire?  
- Will the smoke detector provide you 
with enough warning?  
- Have you established a household 
meeting place? 
- Where are the fire extinguishers 
located, and are they working? 

Fire safety might not be the first thing 
on your mind during the summer, but 
taking a few moments to create a 
safety plan could be the difference 
between life and death.  

For more important information 
please visit: www.ready.gov/home-
fires

BE PREPARED FOR A NATURAL DISASTER 

https://www.ready.gov/home-fires
https://www.ready.gov/home-fires
https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/boat/boatSafetyTips.html
https://dnr.wi.gov/topic/boat/boatSafetyTips.html
https://www.weather.gov/grb/


FISH CREEK WATERSHED UPDATE 

Submitted By: Linda Merline  

Fish Creek Watershed Coordinator 

Gibraltar students look for macroinvertebrates in Fish 

Creek Park. 

The dying ash trees along the creek once provided shade 

that kept the creek waters cool for fish and other wildlife. 
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Submitted by: Laurie Buske 
Gibraltar Historical Association 
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WEDDING BELLS RING AT THE 
HISTORIC NOBLE HOUSE 

Submitted by:  

 

REFORESTATION OF FISH CREEK PARK 

Submitted by: Tom Thurman 
Parks & Lands Committee

The Town of Gibraltar’s Parks and 
Lands Committee is working on a 
plan for the reforestation of Fish 
Creek Park. The efforts currently 
underway focus on two objectives: 

1. Restore the natural beauty of 

the park due to the loss of  

approximately 2,000 ash trees 

as a result of the emerald ash 

borer; and 

2. Provide shading to the creek  

to lower water temperature and 

improve fish habitat.  

(continued on page 8) 
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